Regular Meeting

October 11, 2010

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on October 11, 2010 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida and Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to approve the September minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
The clerk informed the board that she had received a revised bill from Tess & Redington in the amount of $1572.50. Motion was made by Bolen, seconded by Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $41,878.22. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Martinez informed the board that a public hearing will be held on November 1, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. in the Mills & Petrie Gymnasium. The purpose of the public hearing is to consider amending the Zoning Ordinance pertaining to wind generating turbines within the one and a half mile jurisdiction of the Ashton village limits.
Martinez read a proclamation proclaiming October 11, 2010 as Lois Erickson day celebrating her being the first woman trustee elected in 1975. 
Trick or treat hours were set for Sunday October 31 from 4:00 to 6:00 P.M.
Andrew Kida announced that the American Legion had received money from the Blum Foundation for plaques to honor the post Viet Nam war veterans. The plaques will be displayed in the Mills & Petrie building.
Russell reported that the transmission was out of the red 1994 GMC pickup truck and would cost about $1,500 to fix. Russell suggested the Finance Committee look at ways to purchase a new truck.
Martinez informed the board that he had been approached by Wayne Silvius about putting the Lions sign on the Welcome Signs on Route 38. Following discussion it was decided that IDOT should be contacted to see if we would need permission since the signs are located on a state highway.
Bolen reported that the Water and Sewer Committee would have a proposal at next months meeting. Tess gave the board a suggested overdue bill policy ordinance and said it was just a worksheet to use as guideline.
Emmons reported that the Park Committee was working on a list of grant requests from the Blum Foundation.
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 229.5 hours worked, 1119 miles, 103.68 gallons fuel, 2-adult arrests, 1-juvenile detained, 4-criminal offense reports, 11-public services, 23-traffic enforcements and $622.50 in paid fines. Hetland told the board that he and Cardot would be getting new handicap signs and posting the speed zone on the north bound side at the school.
Van Dam presented the board with the 2009-2010 Annual Treasurers Report and reported that the village had received grant money from the Blum Foundation of $19,380 for 6 fire hydrants, $6,251.69 for new street signs and $1,568.50 for new lids for the garbage containers on Main Street and new boards for the two older park benches. 
Russell reported that the Mills Petrie roofing project had been completed. 
Tess went over the proposed Landscape Ordinance and told the board that the way the ordinance is written it would give them the ability to change the pickup dates without having to amend the ordinance. It was decided to add to the ordinance the ability for the residents to use containers not to exceed 50 pounds. Ordinance was held over to next months meeting.
Martinez reported that he had received a request from T6 to put a receiver on the water tower and would like to hold it over to next months meeting so he could get more information.
Kida made a motion, seconded by Henert to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
